Town of Elk Mound

Minutes- Board of Review –May 11, 2023
The Board of Review was called to order on Thursday, May 11, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.by Chairman Jeffrey Klemp.    The long notices were posted at Independence State Bank, Elk Mound Post Office, Elk Mound Town Hall and the Town Website.  Roll call was taken and present were Tony Christopherson, Jeff Klemp, Carolyn Loechler, and Assessor Robert Irwin. 
 A motion was made by Tony Christopherson to elect Jeffrey Klemp as Chairman of the BOR. Carolyn Loechler seconded the motion. Motion carried A unanimous ballot was cast for Jeffrey Klemp. 
 Tony Christopherson, Dennis Rhead, Jeffrey Klemp, and Carolyn Loechler were certified in March and April 2022.   Carolyn Loechler was certified on May 1, 2023. 
It was verified by the clerk that the Town of Elk Mound has an ordinance for confidentiality of income and expense information. 

 It was verified by the Assessor, Robert Irwin that a summery of Annual Assessment Report by Assessor’s Office was filed. 
The clerk received the assessment roll from assessor Robert Irwin.
The assessment roll was reviewed and there were not any changes to make. 

Written Objections:  There was a written objection that was scheduled by the clerk 48 hours before the scheduled BOR. The objection to be heard was from the Arnes Family Legacy Trust. 
The assessor Robert Irwin along with Rita and John Arnes were sworn in by oath.  

Hear Objections:  The objections were heard by the BOR along with testimony from John and Rita Arnes and Assessor Robert Irwin.  The objections and testimony were all recorded.  See written Findings and Determinations by the BOR and Testimony by the Assessor and the Arnes on the recorder. 

The determination was made to uphold the assessed value that assessor, Robert Irwin applied to the real estate of the Arnes Family Legacy Trust.  See the written Findings and Determinations by the BOR. 

Jeff Klemp made a motion to adjourn the BOR at 8:20 p.m. and Tony Christopherson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Carolyn Loechler, Clerk
Town of Elk Mound
May 12, 2023
